
School fined after a pupil was
severely injured using a band saw

Cargilfield School has been fined following the incident where a pupil
sustained severe cuts to his middle and index finger on his right hand and
serious tendon damage, when using a band saw.

Edinburgh Sheriff Court heard that, between 1 September 2015 and 2 November
2017, in the Construction Design and Technology Workshop at Cargilfield
School, Edinburgh, pupils made wooden boxes using a band saw which is classed
as a dangerous machine.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found Cargilfield
School failed to make a suitable and sufficient assessment of the risks
arising out of or in connection with use of the band saw and failed to
adequately supervise pupils while they were carrying out tasks using the band
saw. The pupil was making a free hand cut on the band saw without adequate
workpiece support and was not adequately supervised.

Cargilfield School of Gamekeepers Road, Edinburgh pleaded guilty to breaching
Sections 3(1) of the Health and Safety at Work Act and was fined £3,350.

After the hearing, HSE inspector, Karen Moran said: “A band saw is considered
a dangerous machine when used by adults, let alone children. This significant
and very serious injury could have been prevented had the risk been
identified and properly managed. All schools should take steps to ensure the
safety of their pupils and HSE will not hesitate to take appropriate
enforcement action against those that fall below the required standards.”

 

 

Notes to Editors:

The Health and Safety Executive (HSE) is Britain’s national regulator1.
for workplace health and safety. We prevent work-related death, injury
and ill health through regulatory actions that range from influencing
behaviours across whole industry sectors through to targeted
interventions on individual businesses. These activities are supported
by globally recognised scientific expertise. www.hse.gov.uk
More about the legislation referred to in this case can be found at:2.
www.legislation.gov.uk/
HSE news releases are available at http://press.hse.gov.uk3.

The post School fined after a pupil was severely injured using a band saw
appeared first on HSE Media Centre.
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